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1-4-2015

Dear Minnesota Legislator
     Emergency nurses across the state of Minnesota have been trained to recognize symptoms and assist in treatments that can prevent the devastating consequences when a patient is having stroke symptoms. We know when stroke symptoms are recognized early, and the patient is rapidly brought to an appropriate facility; that patient has increased chances of being treated successfully and returning to a full life. Emergency department personnel across Minnesota have been working to decrease “door to treatment” time, but continue to have challenges. One of these challenges occurs when there is a delay getting the patient to an appropriate hospital in a timely manner. A second challenge is having all the necessary personnel available to diagnose and treat a stroke in the emergency department 24/7. However, if all Emergency Medical Services (EMS) personnel are also trained to recognize stroke and then provide early notification to the hospital while enroute, the appropriate hospital personnel can be mobilized and be ready to treat the patient on, or shortly after arrival. 
     We know that only 25% of EMS agencies have a protocol for recognizing, treating, and transporting a stroke patient. As emergency nurses we have seen what happens when EMS personnel recognize symptoms of stroke and transport the patient to the closest appropriate facility with an early “head’s up” call.
     For this reason, the Minnesota Emergency Nurses Association supports the legislation being introduced (HF513/SF495) related to Minnesota EMS authorities requiring that stroke transport protocols be developed and implemented for all EMS agencies. We join our fellow emergency physicians in supporting what is best for our patients and citizens of our state – rapid recognition and timely care for patients with symptoms of a stroke.   
     Thank you for your time.
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